                                         MID-CITY FINANCIAL CORPORATION

                                               8403 Colesville Road – Suite 400

                                                 Silver Spring, Maryland, 20910

                                                              (301) 562-1700

May 7, 2001

Millenial Housing Commission

800 N. Capitol Street, N. W. – Suite 680

Washington, D. C., 20002

Att:  Mr. Conrad Egan

Gentlemen:

I believe it is of importance for the Millenial Commission to consider the role of non-profit organizations for the future. Among the considerations and approaches would be the following:

1. Encouraging the evolution of non-profit organizations with the professional skills and capacities to acquire, develop and sustain affordable housing stock over the long term. Some of the impediments in programs and policy that presently exist are:

A) An historical bias in HUD programs against non-profits earning
money to sustain their staff function.

B)  Arbitrary standards against the evolution of symbiotic relationships

      Between professional profit motivated organizations and non-profit

      Organizations. IRS has recently taken a more constructive approach.

      (For example – by publishing objective standards for private

       enurement issues.) HUD’S policy, programs and regulations

       are outdated in this area and  they should do the same. 

C)  The current situation with the limited partnership tax investors

 being “locked” in should be acted on wisely and promptly with

 these thoughts in mind:

1) By providing a workable exit strategy, addressing tax relief for negative basis in “tax” partnerships (probably deferring) to these owners if  sold or otherwise transferred to a non-profit, several worthwhile public purposes would be accomplished
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a) Interested long-term owners are put in place with the

same goals as the public policy programs instead of

what you have today – disinterested, unmotivated

owners who are there for the wrong reasons. National

policy erred, in my view, in 1960-1980 legislation

of assisted housing programs, not by seeking private

investment to augment the Government’s costs, but in

permitting profit motivated entities to control 

all the decisions subject to regulation by HUD. When

“ownership” passed to such interests, the results were

disastrous from a program objective standpoint because

profit became the only objective. The current Tax Credit

Progam, when controlled for the economic life of a 

Property by a non-profit organization, makes far more

Sense.

b) For the BMIR and 236 programs, for sure, and, perhaps,

others; this opportunity is slipping away because of the

age and decreasing amounts of the financing outstanding in place.

Very truly yours,

Eugene F. Ford

Chairman of the Board

Mid-City Financial Corporation

Chairman of the Board

Community Preservation and Development Corporation

